

RAIMONDI COLLEGE

2 Robinson Road Hong Kong

Tel. (852) 2522 2159 Fax. (852) 2525 6725 http://www.raimondi.edu.hk

Date: 1 September 2023

Dear Parents/ Guardians and Raimondians,

I welcome you with immense eagerness as we prepare for the commencement of the school year and a new paradigm.

The summer drew to a close with the retirement of former Supervisor, Mr. Peter Lee Shung Tak, B.B.S., J.P. Mr. Lee, to whose legacy we are indebted, has led us by example for over three decades as School Manager and Supervisor. His professional acumen and prudent leadership have inspired Raimondians at large. Our best wishes are extended to Mr. Lee on his exemplary career and retirement.

In this connection, we are delighted to introduce Ms. Louisa Lo Wing Kum, Chief Supervisor of Raimondi College. Ms. Lo brings with her a wealth of experience and utmost dedication to education. She has impressed upon Raimondians the virtues of love and sincerity through her service as Principal of Raimondi College (2013-2020), School Manager of Raimondi College (2020-Present) and Supervisor of Raimondi College Primary Section (2020-Present). Her infectious tenacity, amiable demeanor and fresh perspectives will usher us into greater heights.

We are relentless in enabling students to excel in academic and extra-curricular pursuits whilst providing a third dimension of nurturing holistic development. We ensure you that Raimondians will continue to flourish and exceed expectations through the five core values of Catholic education as well as our major concerns of the year:

- 1. To optimize students' learning effectiveness through leveraging technology for personalized learning and fostering interdisciplinary learning
- 2. To empower students with a positive mindset, a healthy lifestyle and a forward-looking perspective to pursue excellence in various disciplines

As we look ahead to our Sapphire Jubilee, I invite you all to be a part of our 65th Anniversary celebrations. The 'Walk in Unity' fund-raising walkathon on 4 November 2023 will benefit from your generous contribution and participation. Another hallmark event, the Open Days, will take place on 16 and 17 December 2023. I thank you in advance for your active involvement and support.

In manifesting our school motto, "In Constantia Fortitudo", the unified Raimondi community will hold firm to what we believe and navigate beyond boundaries.

I wish you a purposeful and exciting school year!

Yours sincerely

Mr. Larry Yeung S. T.

Principal